
 

 

    
 

TRAFFIC DISRUPTION  
Week Commencing 15th April 2024 

 

Castlebar Municipal District: 
 

 

• N60 Balla to Claremorris (Heathlawn) Road Project Traffic Management 

 

 

➢ 60 KM/HR roadworks speed limit in place on the N60 for approx. 4.3 KM, East bound starting 

in the townland of Pollavaddy, throught the townlands of Garhawnagh, Carrowgarve, 

Rathduff, Heathlawn, Brees, Ballintleva, and ending in the townland of Barnagreggaun. 

 

➢ VMS boards in place on N60, both East bound and West bound – 60 km/hr speed limit and 

project works. 

 

➢ 24-hour traffic management/traffic signals in operation, single line traffic control, delays 

expected. 

 

 

Westport Belmullet Municipal District: 
 

• Footpath and pedestrian facility works – N59 Newport – George’s St. and Quay Rd. - 150m; 

➢ Traffic management in operation, speed restrictions and periodic single line traffic 

control. 

 

Claremorris Swinford Municipal District:  

 

Ballina Municipal District: 



 

 

• Road pavement works and footpath rehabilitation works are continuing on the R314 in 
Killala.  

➢ Major Roadworks starting on Market Street, Killala 15th April.  
➢ Church Street will be opened to two way traffic managed by traffic lights. 
➢ HGV's diversions in place. 

 

• Ballina Town Centre – Irish Water, Watermain replacement works – 

➢ Pearse St -    Nightime closures to traffic required from 15th to 19th April to facilitate 

ongoing works. Local diversions will be in place.  Road will be open to traffic during 

the day however diversion of HGV’s from the town centre will be necessary. 

 
• N59 Ballina Town – Lord Edward St. and Teeling St.; for ~ 0.5km; 

Mon. to Thurs.,  Night-time works from 7pm 

➢ Traffic management in operation, speed restrictions and single line traffic control 

with local diversions. 

 

• Road pavement works and footpath rehabilitation works are taking place on the R314 in 

Killala. 

➢ Temporary traffic management will be in operation. Please expect some delays 

and allow extra time for your journey. 

 

• Ballina Town Centre – Irish Water, Watermain replacement works to commence Monday 22nd 

January  

➢ Pearse St - Road will be open to traffic. Diversion of HGV’s from the town centre 

will be necessary. 

➢ Dillion Tce / Humbert St  - Nightworks shall commence Monday 22nd. 

Temporary traffic management will be in operation. Please expect some delays 

and allow extra time for your journey. 

 

• Roadworks ongoing on the R310 – Ballina to Knockmore  

➢ Traffic Controls will be in Operation – Driver caution is advised  

 

• Roadworks will commence on the L1107 at Tooreen 
➢ Traffic Management including Traffic lights in operation, caution advised. 

 

Mayo County Council regrets the inconvenience caused. 


